

80th GENERAL ASSEMBLY

REGULAR SESSION

MAY 3, 1977

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

2. The Senate will come to order. Will our guests in
3. the galleries please rise. Prayer by Reverend Bluford
4. G. Dawson of the First United Methodist Church,
5. Springfield, Illinois. Reverend Dawson.

6. REVEREND DAWSON:

7. (Prayer by Reverend Dawson)

8. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9. Reading of the Journal.

10. SECRETARY:

11. Thursday, April the 28th, 1977.

12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

13. Senator Knuppel.

14. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

15. Mr. President, I move that the Journals just read
16. by the Secretary be approved unless some Senator
17. has additions or corrections to offer.

18. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19. Heard the motion. Those in favor indicate
20. by saying Aye. Those opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.
21. Senator Knuppel.

22. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

23. Mr. President, I move that reading and approval
24. of the Journals of Friday, April 29th, 1977 and
25. Monday, May 2nd, 1977 be postponed pending arrival
26. of the printed Journals.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28. Heard the motion. Those in favor indicate
29. by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it.
30. Resolutions.

31. SECRETARY:

32. Senate Resolution 113 offered by Senator Rhoads.

33. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

34. Executive. Senate Bills, 2nd. Senate Bill 159,

1. Senator Lemke. Senate Bill 205, Senator Schaffer.
2. Read the bill.
3. SECRETARY:
4. Senate Bill 205.
5. (Secretary reads title of bill)
6. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
8. Are there...just a moment. Senator Schaffer.
9. SENATOR SCHAFFER:
10. Mr. President, there was some discussion by
11. a couple of members about possible amendments and I
12. ...I will bring the bill back if those ever come
13. to fruition.
14. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
15. Yes, with that understanding, the bill...just
16. a moment. Are there amendments from the Floor?
17. 3rd reading, with that understanding that it will
18. be brought back if some member might request it.
19. Yes, Senator Graham, for what purpose do you arise?
20. SENATOR GRAHAM:
21. I rise on a point of personal privilege, Mr.
22. President.
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
24. State your point. Just a moment, Senator.
25. State your point.
26. SENATOR GRAHAM:
27. Mr. President and members of the Senate, I have
28. the great pleasure today to introduce to this august
29. Body some people who have been friends of mine for
30. many years. Served with them in the retail business,
31. they're my neighbors, my friends. They are a great part
32. of our economy of this State. I'd like to have us
33. acknowledge the presence in the gallery of members of

1. the Barrington Chamber of Commerce, their President,
2. Tom Seger and their Executive Director, Carol
3. Beese and at the same time, Mr. President, they do
4. have in their Chamber of Commerce, some people
5. of the press who are interested in taking some
6. pictures of the Senate. I'll be good today.
7. I'd like to have leave to do that and the same
8. time, introduce the members of the Barrington
9. Chamber of Commerce, the people from the land of
10. love and tranquility.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

12. First...

13. SENATOR GRAHAM:

14. Would you please stand and be...

15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

16. Please stand and be recognized. And do we have
17. leave for the taking of still photographs for
18. Senator Graham?

19. SENATOR GRAHAM:

20. They will be prudent.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

22. Leave is granted.

23. SENATOR GRAHAM:

24. They'll watch out for you, John.

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26. Senate Bill 233, Senator Clewis. Senator...
27. Senator Clewis. 233, you wish to move. Senate Bill
28. 235, Senator Chew. Senate Bill 243, Senator Lemke.
29. Senate Bill 245, Senator Maragos. Senate Bill
30. 289, Senator Wooten. Senate Bill 312, Senator Joyce.
31. Senate Bill 322, Senator Harber Hall. Read the bill.

32. SECRETARY:

33. Senate Bill 322.

1. (Secretary reads title of bill)
2. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations
3. I offers one amendment.
4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
5. Senator Carroll.
6. SENATOR CARROLL:
7. Thank you, Mr. President, members of the Senate.
8. This amendment reduces the Industrial Commission
9. by a total of eighty-eight thousand fifty dollars,
10. reducing the amount for summer students in the
11. court reporter position, vacation pay for some
12. people that we thought was too much and eliminating
13. a downstate office where no office had, in fact, yet been
14. designated. There were no waivers on the positions
15. from the Governor's Office due to the hiring freeze
16. nor the equipment freeze and therefore, this is the
17. action of the Committee. I would move adoption
18. of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 322.
19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
20. Is there further discussion? Senator Harber Hall.
21. SENATOR HALL:
22. As sponsor, I concur in this reducing amendment.
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
24. Is there further discussion? The question is
25. shall Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 322 be adopted.
26. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed
27. Nay. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted.
28. Are there further amendments?
29. SECRETARY:
30. No further committee amendments.
31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
32. Are there amendments from the Floor?
33. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 339, Senator Berning. Senate

1. Bill 342, Senator Regner. Read the bill.
2. SECRETARY:
3. Senate Bill 342.
4. (Secretary reads title of bill)
5. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
7. Are there amendments from the Floor?
8. Senator Carroll.
9. SENATOR CARROLL:
10. Excuse me, Mr. President and Secretary of the
11. Senate. I indicated the adoption of a committee
12. amendment to reduce the operations appropriation.
13. SECRETARY:
14. There is no committee amendment attached to
15. the bill.
16. SENATOR CARROLL:
17. Our records indicate that a committee amendment
18. had in fact, been adopted. I think...showed that.
19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
20. Just a moment. I...let's take this from the record.
21. SENATOR CARROLL:
22. Can we take it out of the record and clarify?
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
24. Please.
25. SENATOR CARROLL:
26. Thank...
27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
28. Senate Bill 364, Senator Berning. Senate Bill
29. 370, Senator Collins. Senate Bill 380, Senator
30. Kenneth Hall. Senate Bill 383, Senator Vadalabene.
31. Read the bill.
32. SECRETARY:
33. Senate Bill 383.

1. (Secretary reads title of bill)

2. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive

3. offers two amendments.

4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

5. Senator Vadalabene.

6. SENATOR VADALABENE:

7. Yes, thank you, Mr. President and members

8. of the Senate. I would like at this time to have

9. leave to Table Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 383.

10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

11. You've heard the motion...the motion is to Table

12. Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 383. Those in

13. favor indicate by saying Aye. Just a moment.

14. For what purpose do you arise, Senator Knuppel?

15. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

16. Well, there was some problems with this bill

17. and...and yeah...but I haven't seen the amendment.

18. If you advance it to 3rd, will I get a chance to

19. see it and if I want to offer an amendment, will

20. you bring it back to 2nd? I don't want to hold up the proceedings.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

22. Senator Vadalabene.

23. SENATOR VADALABENE:

24. Yes, I'll explain the amendment and also give

25. him a copy of it and if there's any problems, I'll

26. still take it back to 2nd.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28. The question is shall Amendment No. 1...Senator

29. Vadalabene, would you approach the rostrum?

30. Senator Vadalabene.

31. SENATOR VADALABENE:

32. Yes, thank you, Mr. President. Amendment No.

33. 1 was a technical amendment which we cleared up and what

1. I intend to do now is Table Amendment No....
2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
3. Just a moment. We have to adopt Amendment No.
4. 1 first of all.
5. SENATOR VADALABENE:
6. All right. I move not to adopt...
7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
8. Just...just a moment. Senator Roe and Senator...
9. SENATOR VADALABENE:
10. Roe.
11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
12. Poor Sammy Vadalabene is kind of short and he
13. can't quite see up to the microphone.
14. SENATOR VADALABENE:
15. I move to adopt Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill
16. 383. It's a technical amendment.
17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
18. Question...question is shall Amendment No. 1 to
19. Senate Bill 383 be adopted. Those in favor indicate
20. by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have it.
21. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Senator Vadalabene
22. as to Amendment No. 2.
23. SENATOR VADALABENE:
24. Yes, I move to Table Amendment No. 2 to Senate
25. Bill 383.
26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
27. Senator Vadalabene now moves to Table Amendment
28. No. 2 to Senate Bill 383. Those in favor indicate
29. by saying Aye. Those opposed Nay. The Ayes have
30. it. The amendment is Tabled. Senator Vadalabene.
31. SENATOR VADALABENE:
32. Yes, Amendment No. 3 now to Senate Bill 383
33. deals with the City of Alton...

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

2. Kind of noisy today, folks. Proceed.

3. SENATOR VADALABENE:

4. Yes, Senator Knuppel...Senator Knuppel, I'm

5. explaining Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill 383.

6. Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill 383 deals with the

7. City of Alton which will convey the limestone

8. underlying the real property from the State of

9. Illinois. The first two hundred and fifty thousand
10. dollars...will be received by the city from

11. such sale and fifty percent of the amount received

12. in excess of two hundred and fifty thousand shall

13. be used for the city for the development and maintenance

14. of the real property and the fifty percent...and the

15. other fifty percent shall be paid to the Illinois

16. Department of Mental Health and the development

17. disabilities.

18. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19. Senator Knuppel.

20. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

21. I think this might be known as the Bruce

22. Amendment that came up in committee. However,

23. I would prefer the other amendment. I'm going

24. to oppose this amendment. This amendment guarantees

25. the first two hundred and fifty thousand dollars

26. of mineral development will go to the City of

27. Alton. It might just as well provide that all of

28. the mineral development go to the City of Alton

29. because, hell, that's the speed they'll develop it at. I wanted

30. an amendment on this bill that said that it would

31. go fifty-fifty. Fifty percent to the State and

32. fifty percent to the City of Alton. Now, you say

33. the first two hundred and fifty thousand goes to the

1. City of Alton. If that's all they dig out, that's
2. all there is, it all goes to the City of Alton. They
3. just take twenty years to dig it out instead of
4. ten. It makes a perpetual thing and I think it's
5. a bad amendment.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

7. Senator Bruce.

8. SENATOR BRUCE:

9. Well, we tried to work out as much as possible
10. the two problems that present themselves in this
11. amendment. One is the split between the city and
12. the State of Illinois on the mineral rights and...
13. and the second is that if we are going to do this, there
14. has to be some guarantee or assurance that the city
15. will have enough money to actually develop a park.
16. If we're only going to draw out twenty-five hundred
17. dollars a year it's not going to be enough to
18. develop the park. It was the sentiment of some that
19. we give the first money out for the development of
20. the park in Alton. And two agreements were made,
21. that we would go fifty-fifty and secondly, the amendment,
22. John, limits it just to limestone. There's no other
23. minerals involved. It's strictly to limestone
24. and if there is a question about the two hundred
25. and fifty thousand, I think it's just...we've got
26. to work out some figure so that the City of Alton
27. doesn't get a check every year for a thousand
28. dollars and the money is not any benefit to
29. the City or to the State of Illinois. It's the
30. sentiment of many. We might as well let them have
31. the first development and get the park and then the
32. people can use it down there.

33. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1. Senator Knuppel.

2. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

3. Well, do you understand what my objection
4. to letting them have the...the first two hundred
5. and fifty thousand is and that I would prefer and I
6. said this in committee that day, I would prefer
7. and I have no...I think I might even be able to
8. vote for the bill then, even though I have some
9. misgivings about it, but...but I...I can't vote
10. for the bill if the first two hundred and fifty
11. thousand goes because they can dig two hundred
12. and fifty thousand and quit and two hundred and
13. fifty thousand the next year and so forth. That's
14. perpetual. You might as well give it all to them
15. like Sammy originally suggested.

16. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

17. Senator Bruce.

18. SENATOR BRUCE:

19. The reason the two hundred and fifty thousand
20. was chosen, I spoke to the city attorney and they
21. are not going to sell this mineral rights as it
22. would be with coal at a certain percent per ton
23. is mined. The city's plan is to put the mineral
24. rights out for bid and...

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26. Just...just a moment. Senator Rock indicates to
27. me that he cannot hear and likewise the Chair cannot
28. hear and I don't think anybody else can hear.
29. Will the Sergeant-at-Arms clear the aisles and please
30. have all the members in their seats. Proceed.

31. SENATOR BRUCE:

32. In my conversations with the city attorney, he
33. indicated that they planned to sell the limestone on

1. one contract at a one shot bid deal and so the city
2. would get their money all at one time and then the
3. State would come along a little at a time and get
4. ...after the first two hundred and fifty thousand, but
5. they're going to bid it rather than sell it, as they
6. would with coal so much per ton as it's actually
7. mined, so you have...I agree with you, Senator Knuppel,
8. that when we get these bills out of committee,
9. it's hard for us...and I didn't get a chance to speak
10. with you but I think it's the best we can do.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

12. Senator Knuppel.

13. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

14. You still don't believe that a fifty-fifty
15. transaction where everybody is in there working
16. together where the State gets the same break the
17. city gets, is better than guaranteeing the city?
18. I think that's a better amendment.

19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

20. Is there...just a moment. Senator...is there
21. further discussion? Senator Vadalabene.

22. SENATOR VADALABENE:

23. If it's...if it's the wish of Senator Knuppel
24. to have it a straight fifty-fifty, then I'll have to
25. get another amendment and take the first two hundred
26. and fifty thousand out.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28. Do you want to hold the bill here?

29. SENATOR VADALABENE:

30. Take it out of the record.

31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

32. Take it out of the record. Just...just a moment now.
33. We have...we have adopted Amendment No. 1, Senator and

1. we've Tabled Amendment No. 2. We are considering
2. Amendment No. 3. We will hold it...hold the bill
3. on 2nd reading. Senator Vadalabene.

4. SENATOR VADALABENE:

5. Can you hold it on it by adopting that amendment
6. or do you want to move it to 3rd and then bring it
7. back?

8. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9. We can...we can take it to 3rd and bring
10. it back.

11. SENATOR VADALABENE:

12. Adopt the first amendment.

13. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

14. We...are there further amendments? 3rd reading.
15. Senate Bill 422, Senator Merlo. Senate Bill 423,
16. Senator Merlo. Senate Bill 424, Senator Rock.
17. Senate Bill 429, Senator Berman. Senator Berman.
18. 429. Let's...let's get on the ball, folks.

19. Senate Bill 459, Senator Collins. Senate Bill
20. 473, Senator Collins. Senate Bill 482, Senator
21. Morris. Senate Bill 509, Senator Bruce. Read the
22. bill.

23. SECRETARY:

24. Senate Bill 509.

25. (Secretary reads title of bill)

26. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
29. Senate Bill 510,...read the bill.

30. SECRETARY:

31. Senate Bill 510.

32. (Secretary reads title of bill)

33. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. One

1. Floor amendment offered by Senator Bruce.

2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3. Senator Bruce.

4. SENATOR BRUCE:

5. Yes, Mr. Chairman...Mr. President, members
6. of the Senate. This amendment complies with the
7. request of the Chairman and the members of the
8. Senate Transportation Committee in that it
9. requires a trailer that was...can be...it allows
10. the towing of two semi-trailers only from the
11. point of manufacture to the point of delivery
12. and only if the lights and brakes on the
13. two trailers are in operation.

14. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

15. Is there further discussion? The question is
16. shall Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 510 be
17. adopted. Just a moment. Senator Lemke, for what
18. purpose do you arise?

19. SENATOR LEMKE:

20. I was wondering if this bill was a...this amendment
21. and bill was approved by the Motor Vehicle Laws
22. Commission?

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

24. Senator Bruce.

25. SENATOR BRUCE:

26. The...with this amendment, the objection of the
27. Department of Transportation and the Illinois State
28. Police was withdrawn in the committee. And they
29. have approved this amendment.

30. SENATOR LEMKE:

31. Vehicle Laws Commission. We've got this commission
32. around...or should be doing something or reviewing
33. these proposals.

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

2. Senator Bruce.

3. SENATOR BRUCE:

4. I did not run it by them. I ran it by the committee
5. and it meets with their approval.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

7. Senator Lemke.

8. SENATOR LEMKE:

9. I don't go along with the Department of
10. Transportation. I mean, you know, they don't
11. know what they're doing and...

12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

13. Senator Daley.

14. SENATOR DALEY:

15. I don't have a copy of the amendment. What
16. does the amendment do?

17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

18. Senator Bruce.

19. SENATOR BRUCE:

20. The amendment clarifies the...the bill itself
21. allows the towing of two semi-trailers. There
22. was a definitional problem. The Department of
23. Transportation wanted to make it clear that it related
24. only to semi-trailers, which it does now. Secondly,
25. it was only from the manufacturing point to the point
26. of first delivery so that we're only talking about people
27. who have purchased...it's for dealers who are involved
28. in hauling new trailers like we do with new trucks.
29. And thirdly, they wanted to make sure that the lights
30. and brakes are operational. And that's why in Articles
31. 2 and 3 of the amendment it is mentioned explicitly
32. that those be in...in operation.

33. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1. Senator Daley.

2. SENATOR DALEY:

3. Would this allow the manufacturer to ship in

4. by rail thousands of trailers without the use of

5. drivers until they reached the point of destination

6. like a mile or two miles away from the place

7. of business? That's what you're doing, isn't it?

8. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9. Senator Bruce.

10. SENATOR BRUCE:

11. Absolutely not. No. Has nothing to do with

12. trains whatsoever.

13. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

14. Senator Daley.

15. SENATOR DALEY:

16. I think I disagree with you. What you are allowing

17. is anyone...your manufacturer towing two trailers

18. once they enter Illinois, correct? You're towing

19. two trailers.

20. SENATOR BRUCE:

21. No, it does not allow a manufacturer to do anything.

22. It allows the dealer...

23. SENATOR DALEY:

24. The dealer to do it then, okay.

25. SENATOR BRUCE:

26. That's correct. It allows the dealer as we have

27. done with wide trailers to...from point of manufacture

28. as you may recall, Representative Choate passed

29. legislation for a particular...

30. SENATOR DALEY:

31. When was that?

32. SENATOR BRUCE:

33. I think that would have been two years ago on

1. house trailers that manufacturers could move
2. them within the State. This bill is similar
3. to that in the sense that manufacturers could
4. move them into or out of the State hauling two
5. trailers at one time as long as the breaks and
6. the lights are operational.

7. SENATOR DALEY:

8. Why do they have to...why do they need this bill
9. anyway, to tow two...two trailers, is it safe?

10. SENATOR BRUCE:

11. Well, we have had some difficulty in this
12. State attracting employment and other states
13. around Illinois will allow this to be done. We
14. find ourselves in a unique situation of manufacturer
15. shipping trailers into Illinois breaking them down
16. in Missouri and coming from Texas through Arkansas
17. through Missouri into Illinois and then they have
18. to break the trailers. The question is why...why
19. can't we do that in Illinois? The Illinois
20. State Police have no objection. The Illinois
21. Department of Transportation has no objection as long
22. as they do not exceed the maximum of fifty-five
23. feet in length and that the trailers have operational
24. breaks and lights. We do this with semi trucks
25. at the present time in Illinois. They haul two
26. trucks at one time.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28. Is there further discussion? Senator Harber
29. Hall.

30. SENATOR HALL:

31. I just need some simple clarification. When you
32. say trailers, you're not talking about mobile homes
33. or does that include mobile homes?

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
2. Senator Bruce.
3. SENATOR BRUCE:
4. No, it does not.
5. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
6. Is there further discussion? The question is shall
7. Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 510 be adopted.
8. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those
9. opposed. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted.
10. Are there further amendments?
11. SECRETARY:
12. No further amendments.
13. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
14. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 516, Senator Rupp.
15. Senate Bill 517, Senator Rupp. Senate Bill 519,
16. Senator Carroll. Read the bill.
17. SECRETARY:
18. Senate Bill 519.
19. (Secretary reads title of bill)
20. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
22. Are there amendments from the Floor?
23. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 523, Senator Merlo.
24. Senator Merlo. 523. Senator Merlo, you wish to move
25. the bill?
26. SENATOR MERLO:
27. Yes. Move it.
28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
29. Read the bill.
30. SECRETARY:
31. Senate Bill 523.
32. (Secretary reads title of bill)
33. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
2. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
3. Senate Bill 524, Senator Merlo. Read the bill.
4. SECRETARY:
5. Senate Bill 524.
6. (Secretary reads title of bill)
7. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Insurance
8. and Licensed Activities offers one amendment.
9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
10. Senator Merlo.
11. SENATOR MERLO:
12. Pardon me, Mr. President, is there an amendment
13. to this?
14. SECRETARY:
15. There's a committee amendment. It's just an
16. effective date.
17. SENATOR MERLO:
18. Would you read the amendment, Mr. Clerk.
19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
20. It's an effective date amendment.
21. SENATOR MERLO:
22. All right. I move the adoption of the amendment.
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
24. Is there further discussion? The question is
25. shall Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 524 be adopted?
26. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed.
27. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted.
28. Are there further amendments?
29. SECRETARY:
30. No further committee amendments.
31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
32. 3rd reading. Are there amendments from
33. the Floor? 3rd reading. Senate Bill 528, Senator
34. Merlo.

1. SECRETARY:
2. Senate...Senate Bill 528.
3. (Secretary reads title of bill)
4. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Insurance
5. and Licensed Activities offers one amendment.
6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
7. Senator Merlo.
8. SENATOR MERLO:
9. This makes the bill more explicit. It changes
10. the portion of it as to the age of the property,
11. the location of the property, the age, sex, race,
12. color and ancestry or occupation of the occupants
13. and I move the adoption.
14. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
15. Is there further discussion? The question is shall
16. Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 528 be adopted.
17. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those
18. opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The amendment
19. is adopted. Are there further amendments?
20. SECRETARY:
21. No further committee amendments.
22. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
23. Are there amendments from the Floor?
24. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 549, Senator Wooten.
25. Read the bill.
26. SECRETARY:
27. Senate Bill 549.
28. (Secretary reads title of bill)
29. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
30. One Floor amendment offered by Senator Wooten.
31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
32. Senator Wooten.
33. SENATOR WOOTEN:

1. Mr. President and colleagues.

2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3. Just a moment, Senator. Will the members
4. please be in their seats. We need a lot of quiet.
5. Will the Sergeant-at-Arms have all the members
6. be in their seats. I see he's on the telephone,
7. so the members will have to do that themselves.
8. Proceed.

9. SENATOR WOOTEN:

10. The Committee on Transportation requested an
11. effective date amendment and that is what is
12. before us. I move the adoption of the amendment.

13. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

14. Is there further discussion? The question is
15. shall Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 549 be
16. adopted. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye.
17. Those opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Are there
18. further amendments?

19. SECRETARY:

20. No further amendments.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

22. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 550, Senator Wooten.
23. Read the bill.

24. SECRETARY:

25. Senate Bill 550.

26. (Secretary reads title of bill)

27. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation
28. offers one amendment.

29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

30. Senator Wooten.

31. SENATOR WOOTEN:

32. This changes the word service to operation since service is
33. not defined in the Act, and operation is. I move the
34. adoption of the amendment.

SB 574
5/13/77
2nd Reading

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
2. Is there further discussion? The question is
3. shall Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 550 be adopted.
4. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed
5. Nay. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted.
6. Are there further amendments?
7. SECRETARY:
8. No further committee amendments.
9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
10. Are there amendments from the Floor?
11. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 554, Senator Bowers.
12. Read the bill.
13. SECRETARY:
14. Senate Bill 554.
15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
16. Hold the bill. Take it from the record. Senate
17. Bill 574, Senator Roe. Read the bill.
18. SECRETARY:
19. Senate Bill 574.
20. (Secretary reads title of bill)
21. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
22. One Floor amendment offered by Senator Demuzio.
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
24. Senator Demuzio.
25. SENATOR DEMUZIO:
26. Thank you, Mr. President. What this amendment
27. does is that it mandates the Environmental Protection
28. Agency to furnish the county board chairman and the
29. State's Attorney, not only with a copy of the variance
30. but also with a copy of any permits or supplemental
31. permits with respect to the handling, storing,
32. processing, transporting or disposal of any hazardous
33. waste as defined in Section 22 of the Act; and the
34. agency shall promptly give written notice of such

1. application for permit to the clerk of the county court
2. of the county or counties in which is located the
3. installation, activity or property for which the
4. permit is sought. For the purpose of this notice
5. requirement, the name and nature of the hazardous
6. refuse to be handled, stored, processed and transported
7. or disposed, shall not be considered a trade
8. secret pursuant to Section 7.1 of the Act. I move
9. for the adoption of the amendment.

10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

11. Is there further discussion? The question is
12. shall Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 574 be adopted.
13. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those
14. opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The amendment is
15. adopted. Are there further amendments?

16. SECRETARY:

17. No further amendments.

18. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 631, Senator Rupp.
20. Read the bill.

21. SECRETARY:

22. Senate Bill 631.

23. (Secretary reads title of bill)

24. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26. Are there amendments from the Floor?

27. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 641, Senator Wooten. Read
28. the bill.

29. SECRETARY:

30. Senate Bill 641.

31. (Secretary reads title of bill)

32. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

33. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
2. Senate Bill 643, Senator Roe. Read the bill.
3. SECRETARY:
4. Senate Bill 643.
5. (Secretary reads title of bill)
6. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
8. My record indicates there is a committee amendment.
9. Senate Bill 643. Senator...are there amendments
10. from the Floor? With the provision that we could pull
11. it back from 3rd to 2nd, 3rd reading. Senate
12. Bill 644, Senator Glass. Read the bill.
13. SECRETARY:
14. Senate Bill 644.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
18. Senator Glass. Are there amendments from the
19. Floor? 3rd reading. Senate Bill 683, Senator Rupp.
20. Senate Bill 686, Senator Grotberg. Senate Bill
21. 6...689, Senator Schaffer. Senator Lemke, for what
22. purpose do you arise?
23. SENATOR LEMKE:
24. ...there was an amendment. You passed the bill
25. up and put it on 3rd. There was an amendment...
26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
27. Just...just a moment. I...I asked that question.
28. I asked that question at the time the bill was called
29. and the sponsor had decided that he would pull the bill
30. back from 3rd to 2nd for the purpose of amendment.
31. He alludes to Senate Bill 643. Senate Bill 689,
32. Senator Schaffer. Senate Bill 699, Senator Roe.
33. Read the bill.

1. SECRETARY:
2. Senate Bill 699.
3. (Secretary reads title of bill)
4. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
5. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
6. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
7. Senate Bill 686, Senator Grotberg. Read the bill.
8. SECRETARY:
9. Senate Bill 686.
10. (Secretary reads title of bill)
11. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
13. Are there amendments from the Floor?
14. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 702, Senator Roe.
15. Read the bill.
16. SECRETARY:
17. Senate Bill 702.
18. (Secretary reads title of bill)
19. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
20. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
21. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
22. Senate Bill 703, Senator Roe.
23. SECRETARY:
24. Senate Bill 70...
25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
26. Read the bill.
27. SECRETARY:
28. Senate Bill 703.
29. (Secretary reads title of bill)
30. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
32. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd
33. reading. As to Senate Bill 735. Senator Egan.

1. Hold the bill. Senate Bill 786, Senator Davidson.
2. Senate Bill 803, Senator Harber Hall. Read the bill.
3. Senate Bill 803. Pull it.
4. SECRETARY:
5. Senate Bill 803.
6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
7. No, just a moment.
8. SECRETARY:
9. Okay.
10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
11. Take it from the record. Senate Bill 814,
12. Senator Carroll. Read the bill.
13. SECRETARY:
14. Senate Bill 814.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
18. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
19. Senate Bill 835, Senator Buzbee. Senate Bill 869,
20. Senator Rhoads. Senate Bill 885, Senator Johns.
21. Read the bill.
22. SECRETARY:
23. Senate Bill 885.
24. (Secretary reads title of bill)
25. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
27. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd
28. reading. Senate Bill 906, Senator Buzbee.
29. Senate Bill 1000, Senator Rock. Senator Rock.
30. Senate Bill 1007, Senator Knuppel. Read the bill.
31. SECRETARY:
32. Senate Bill 1007.
33. (Secretary reads title of bill)

1. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
3. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd
4. reading. Senate Bill 1013, Senator Knuppel.
5. Read the bill.
6. SECRETARY:
7. Senate Bill 1013.
8. (Secretary reads title of bill)
9. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
11. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
12. Senate Bill 1040, income tax. Senator Chew.
13. Senate Bill 1043, Senator Carroll. Senator Carroll.
14. Read the bill.
15. SECRETARY:
16. Senate Bill 1043.
17. (Secretary reads title of bill)
18. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
20. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
21. Senate Bill 1055. Berman. 1058, Berman. 1063,
22. Knuppel. Read it.
23. SECRETARY:
24. Senate Bill 1063.
25. (Secretary reads title of bill)
26. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Insurance
27. and Licensed Activities offers one amendment.
28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
29. Senator Knuppel.
30. SENATOR KNUPPEL:
31. The amendment was one to allow the...insurance companies
32. fifteen days after the claim was filed before the
33. interest started to run. I move the adoption of the

SB 1102
5/3/77
2nd Reading

1. amendment.
2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
3. Senator Knuppel moves the adoption of Amendment
4. No. 1. All those in favor say Aye. All those opposed
5. say Nay. The amendment is adopted. Any further
6. amendments, Mr. Secretary?
7. SECRETARY:
8. No further committee amendments.
9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
10. Any amendments from the Floor? Move it to
11. 3rd reading. 1102, Merlo. Yes, read the bill,
12. Mr. Secretary.
13. SECRETARY:
14. Senate Bill 1102.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
18. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
19. 1133? Senator Berman, we'd like to inform you that
20. there's a request for a fiscal note on this bill.
21. Hold it. 1188, Knuppel. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
22. SECRETARY:
23. Senate Bill 1188.
24. (Secretary reads title of bill)
25. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
27. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
28. Justa moment, gentlemen. Senate Bill...Senator Guidice.
29. SENATOR GUIDICE:
30. Thank you, Mr. President. At this...
31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
32. What's the purpose?
33. SENATOR GUIDICE:

1. ...like to make a motion to discharge the
2. Committee on Public Health from considering...
3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
4. Not right now, Senator Guidice. Later? Later.
5. Okay. Senate Bill 1200, Mr. Secretary. Senator
6. Graham. What do you wish, Senator Graham?
7. He wishes to be recognized. You are recognized,
8. Senator Graham.
9. SENATOR GRAHAM:
10. We are going to hold Senate Bill...
11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
12. Just a minute. Wait just a minute, Senator
13. Graham. Let's have a order, a little quiet.
14. SENATOR GRAHAM:
15. We're going to hold that as per agreed but while
16. I'm being recognized, I'd like to ask leave to have
17. the Committee on Elections discharged from further
18. consideration of Senate Bill 1150 so that I can Table.
19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
20. Can't do that, Senator Graham.
21. SENATOR GRAHAM:
22. Why can't I?
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
24. We didn't let another person do that.
25. SENATOR GRAHAM:
26. All right. Then...
27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
28. You're a gentleman today and yesterday and always.
29. Senate Bill 1204, Senator David Regner. Wait a minute.
30. Senator Regner is recognized. You want to be
31. recognized, Senator Glass? All right.
32. SENATOR GLASS:
33. Thank you, Mr. President. Senator Regner does

1. want the bill called. I...I raised my hand because
2. I handled it in committee and would like to offer
3. an amendment.
4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
5. All right. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
6. SECRETARY:
7. Senate Bill 1204.
8. (Secretary reads title of bill)
9. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
10. One Floor amendment offered by Senator Glass and
11. Regner.
12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
13. Senator...Senator Glass.
14. SENATOR GLASS:
15. Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen.
16. In the committee, it was requested that this amendment
17. be put on the bill. The amendment deletes what was
18. in the original bill about requiring people who vote
19. in school board elections to present identification
20. if challenged so that that part was taken out of the
21. bill and the normal challenges for election...any
22. election would still apply. Also, the amendment
23. requires that people who file their petitions for
24. school board at the same time when the polls open
25. that their position on the ballot will be determined
26. by lot and that again was what the committee requested
27. and I will move the adoption of the amendment.
28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
29. Senator Berning is recognized.
30. SENATOR BERNING:
31. Thank you, Mr. President. Just a question of the
32. sponsor. The first portion of that amendment strikes
33. what in my opinion, was the main thrust of the original

1. bill. I still believe that there has to be a rational
2. justification for requiring someone to present an
3. identification card and I'm curious as to why it was
4. determined that a voter in a school board election
5. should not have to be registered.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

7. The Chair recognizes Senator Glass.

8. SENATOR GLASS:

9. Senator Berning, the committee discussed this
10. at great length and the majority of the committee,
11. it became clear, felt that we should not have a
12. different procedure for challenging voters in
13. a school board election than for any other election
14. and that it is indeed possible for a voter in a
15. school board election to be challenged on the grounds
16. they're not a resident of the district...or of the
17. precinct and if they're challenged, then they would
18. have to proceed in the normal manner and two people
19. would have to sign affidavits establishing their
20. residence, so that to simplify it, the...the committee
21. felt that we should not have a different procedure
22. for challenging registered voters, school board elections
23. and in other elections.

24. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

25. Senator Berning is recognized.

26. SENATOR BERNING:

27. Well, I point out that there is a vast difference
28. between a school board election and a regular election
29. where the binders are used and a registered voter must
30. come in and make application for a ballot and his
31. application is compared to the...the affidavit in the
32. binder. In a school board election, there is
33. no such provision and if there is any justification
34. for requiring identification and obviously there is,

1. it would seem defensible that a school board election
2. as important as any other, ought to have the same
3. kind of requirement. Now, I don't know why we do not
4. require the use of the binders, but the simple...

5. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

6. Pardon...

7. SENATOR BERNING:

8. ...exhibit of a voter registration card it would
9. seem to me, would establish that registration.

10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

11. Pardon me, Senator Berning and Senator Glass.

12. Gentlemen, just a little too noisy. Will you
13. quiet down? Now, be courteous. These men are
14. explaining some real strong points about this
15. bill and I think you owe it to them. Senator
16. Glass.

17. SENATOR GLASS:

18. Senator Berning, your point, I think, is well
19. taken and although I may agree with you, the committee
20. did not and the sponsor is willing to accept the bill
21. and the witnesses who were there that wanted the
22. bill were willing to take it out. So, I...you know,
23. that's all I can say to you on it.

24. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

25. ...further discussion of the amendment by Senator
26. Regner...I mean Senator Glass of Senator Regner's
27. bill? Senator Bruce, do you wish to be recognized. All
28. right. Hold on, just a moment. We'll just take a
29. minute, Senator Bruce, you want us to go ahead? All
30. right. Any further discussion? All those in
31. favor of Amendment No. 1 from the Floor by Senator
32. Glass to Senator Regner's bill say Aye. All those
33. opposed say Nay. The amendment...the amendment is adopted.

1. Any further amendments from the Floor?

2. SECRETARY:

3. No further amendments.

4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

5. No further amendments? 3rd reading. Senate Bill
6. 1208, Senator Glass.

7. SECRETARY:

8. Senate Bill 1208.

9. (Secretary reads title of bill)

10. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Elementary
11. and Secondary Education offers one amendment.

12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

13. Senator Glass.

14. SENATOR GLASS:

15. Mr. President, the amendment to be offered by the
16. committee, was technically incorrect and I would
17. like that amendment to be Tabled and I have a Floor
18. amendment which I will offer in its place which has
19. been shown to Democratic staff and I've
20. discussed it with the Chairman and I think...therefore,
21. I'd like to offer Floor amendment rather than...and
22. Table the committee amendment.

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

24. All right. Now, we go through the motion of...

25. SENATOR GLASS:

26. I move to Table...

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

28. Senator Glass moves to motion...I mean motions that
29. we Tabled Amendment No. 1 from the committee. All those
30. in favor say Aye. All those opposed say Nay. The
31. amendment is Tabled. Now, you...Senator Smith is
32. recognized.

33. SENATOR SMITH:

1. ...been following the series of changes and
2. quite frankly, Senator Glass, I don't...
3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
4. Pardon me, Senator Smith.
5. SENATOR SMITH:
6. Yes.
7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
8. Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, we have a
9. very distinguished member trying to speak. He cannot
10. be heard. Won't you show the courtesy of being
11. quiet. Now, Senator Smith, proceed.
12. SENATOR SMITH:
13. Mr. President, like others, I've been trying
14. to understand the series of amendments, at least one
15. or two that have been offered with regards to this
16. bill. Now, Senator, are you striking the bill,..
17. or rather the amendment, that does not require one
18. to be registered...election...to be voted on in the
19. previous bill. Now, you've got another one here and I...
20. I just can't follow you.
21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
22. Senator Glass.
23. SENATOR GLASS:
24. Senator Smith, in the last bill, Senate Bill 1204,
25. what we took out of the bill by an amendment, was the
26. original provision that would have required a voter in
27. a school board election to show a registration card
28. to prove that he was registered. We took that out of
29. the bill, but it doesn't change the law that the
30. voter in a school board election still must be registered
31. and can be challenged by anyone in the normal fashion.
32. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
33. Senator Smith.

1. ...so understand...

2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

3. You...are you satisfied now, Senator.

4. SENATOR SMITH:

5. I'm not satisfied. We'll have to accept it.

6. The amendment was adopted.

7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

8. You can show it in your vote, Senator.

9. Senator Berning, did you rise to be recognized, Sir?

10. Okay. All those in favor of the Amendment No. 1,

11. now...because we...no, No. 2; vote Aye. All those

12. opposed vote Nay. The amendment is adopted.

13. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further amendments

14. from the Floor; Mr. Secretary?

15. SECRETARY:

16. No further amendments.

17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

18. No further amendments. 3rd reading.

19. Now, we go to Senate Bill 1280, Senator Schaffer.

20. Senator Schaffer. One more time, Senator Schaffer,

21. on or about? No. Okay. I couldn't see you because of

22. the...okay. Senate Bill 1300, Maragos. Senator

23. Sam Maragos. Move it, Mr. Secretary.

24. SECRETARY:

25. Senate Bill 1300.

26. (Secretary reads title of bill)

27. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

29. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading, Mr.

30. Secretary. 1314, Senator Bloom. Senator Bloom, 1314.

31. What do you wish? He wishes to call the bill, Mr.

32. Secretary. Read the bill.

33. SECRETARY:

1. Senate Bill 1314.
2. (Secretary reads title of bill)
3. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
5. Any amendments from the Floor on Senate Bill 1314?
6. No amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading, Mr. Secretary.
7. Right. Senator...1331, Mr. Secretary. Senator Weaver.
8. He wishes to call the bill.
9. SECRETARY:
10. Senate Bill 1331.
11. (Secretary reads title of bill)
12. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
13. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
14. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading,
15. Mr. Secretary. 1366, Harber Hall. Read the bill,
16. Mr. Secretary.
17. SECRETARY:
18. Senate Bill 1366.
19. (Secretary reads title of bill)
20. 2nd reading of the bill. Committee Amendment No.
21. 1 was adopted on April the 24th. No further committee
22. amendments.
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
24. Any further amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading,
25. Mr. Secretary. Okay, now, Senate Bill 1367, Harber Hall.
26. Senator Hall, Harber Hall. Move it, Mr. Secretary.
27. SECRETARY:
28. Senate Bill 1367.
29. (Secretary reads title of bill)
30. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)
32. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
33. Now, Gentlemen, we've had a request...yes, I will, Mr. Secretary.

1. We're going to take the request of various Senators
2. in sequence, if you please, for the convenience
3. of the Secretary. The first one will be for Senator
4. Buzbee, No. 340. Senator Buzbee. Read the bill,
5. Mr. Secretary. 340, Gentlemen. Senator Buzbee,
6. a little confusion here. We do not have it on
7. 2nd reading.

8. SENATOR BUZBEE:

9. This is...this is a bill on 3rd reading.

10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

11. Could we get to that order after a while?

12. Rock says yes. All right, the next bill in sequence
13. now, Senator Regner, 342. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

14. SECRETARY:

15. Senate Bill 342.

16. (Secretary reads title of bill)

17. 2nd reading of the bill. Committee on Appropriations
18. offers one amendment. This bill was reported out
19. on a committee report with no committee amendments.
20. However, there was one committee amendment.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR JOHNS)

22. The Chair recognizes Senator Carroll.

23. SENATOR CARROLL:

24. You...thank you, Mr. President, members of the
25. Body. There was apparently some confusion because this
26. amendment was adopted during the first hearing on
27. the bill and then the bill was held for a week.
28. And apparently our error...our report was in error.
29. I would move the adoption of this amendment which
30. would be designated Amendment No. 1. It would reduce
31. the operations appropriation because of Federal
32. funds which were expected are not forthcoming.
33. It would reduce by thirty-three thousand six hundred
34. personal services and a million nine in grants that

1. would have been CETA money. I would move adoption
2. of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 342.

3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

4. Is there any discussion? All right. Senator
5. Carroll has moved the adoption of Amendment No. 1
6. to Senate Bill 342. All those in favor signify by
7. saying Aye. All those opposed. The Ayes have it.
8. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments?

9. SECRETARY:

10. No further amendments.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

12. 3rd reading. Any other member have a bill on Senate
13. Bill...on the Order of Senate Bill 2nd reading that they wish
14. to pursue? All right. All right, Senator Kenneth Hall.

15. On the Order of Senate Bill 2nd reading, Senate Bill 380.

16. Is that the bill, Senator Hall? All right. Read the bill,
17. Mr. Secretary.

18. SECRETARY:

19. Senate Bill 380.

20. (Secretary reads title of bill)

21. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Higher Education
22. offers two amendments.

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

24. Senator Hall.

25. SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

26. Mr. President, thanks. I would just like to have
27. those amendments added and have the bill held on 2nd reading.

28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

29. All right. You wish to explain the amendments. Question
30. is the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill
31. 380. Is there any discussion? Senator Hall has moved the
32. adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 380. All those
33. in favor signify by saying Aye. All those opposed. The

1. Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Further amendments.
2. SECRETARY:
3. Amendment No. 2, Committee Amendment.
4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
5. Senator Hall moves the...is there any discussion? Senator
6. Hall moves the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 2 to
7. Senate Bill 380. All those in favor signify by saying Aye.
8. All those opposed. The Ayes have it. The amendment is
9. adopted. The bill will remain on 2nd reading. Any other
10. member on Senate Bill 2nd? Senator Lemke. What's the number...
11. SENATOR LEMKE:
12. Senate Bill 159.
13. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
14. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill
15. 159. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
16. SECRETARY:
17. Senate Bill 159.
18. (Secretary reads title of bill)
19. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
20. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
21. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. All right,
22. we are fast approaching the hour for committees. There are
23. two bills on the Order of Senate Bills 3rd reading which
24. are of an emergency nature. With leave of the Body we will
25. proceed to the Order of Senate Bills on 3rd reading. What's
26. your number, Senator Graham? On the Order of Senate Bills
27. 3rd reading is Senate Bill 340. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
28. If you turn to page ten of your Calendar, it's about the
29. middle of the page. Senate Bill 340.
30. SECRETARY:
31. Senate Bill 340.
32. (Secretary reads title of bill)
33. 3rd reading of the bill.

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

2. Senator Graham. May we have your attention please.
3. We are now on the Order of Senate Bills 3rd reading. The
4. question before us is Senate Bill 340, Senator Graham.

5. SENATOR GRAHAM:

6. Mr. President and members of the Senate. This bill
7. has a fiscal impact of two million one hundred thousand
8. dollars. It comes about as a result of our necessity to
9. increase our prison facilities and to hire some additional
10. people. Six hundred thousand dollars of this will go to the
11. Joliet Reception Center and one million five hundred thousand
12. dollars constitutes an increase in line item commodities
13. for bedding and clothing and additional employees as per
14. the order of Judge Marshall with regard to our failure
15. in his opinion to meet the standards of our medical obligations
16. as the Supreme Court so decided. This bill is of emergency
17. nature. If we do not pass, I don't know what we're going
18. to do, gentlemen. But I do know that we're going to have
19. to lay off some employees and we may have to turn some
20. inmates lose. I don't think we like that as an alternative
21. and I ask for a favorable vote.

22. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

23. Any discussion? Senator Buzbee.

24. SENATOR BUZBEE:

25. The Appropriations Committee thoroughly heard the bill.
26. We put it into a subcommittee, worked it over and decided
27. that the department request should stand as was and as is
28. and I am in favor of the adoption of the bill as Senator
29. Graham said, if we do not pass this bill, we're going to
30. have to turn some...some inmates lose.

31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

32. Is there any further discussion? All right. The question
33. is shall Senate Bill 340 pass. Those in favor will vote
34. Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The voting is open.

1. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the
2. record. On that question, the Ayes are 53, the Nays are none,
3. none Voting Present. Senate Bill 340 having received a
4. constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator Maragos,
5. for what purpose do you arise?
6. SENATOR MARAGOS:

7. On a point of personal privilege, Mr. President.

8. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

9. State your point, sir.

10. SENATOR MARAGOS:

11. I'd like to announce that in the upper...rear balcony
12. of the upper lefthand side, my alma mater is represented this
13. morning from Phil Sheridan School from Chicago and all
14. the students, they are covered by the teachers, Mr. Lyons,
15. Mr. Maralis, Mr. Paleni, and Mr. Magaris
16. from the Phil Sheridan school. Would they please rise.

17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

18. Would our guests in the gallery please and be recognized.

19. SENATOR MARAGOS:

20. Mr. President, I should also announce that they also...
21. some of them are also from Senator Newhouse's district as
22. well.

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

24. The record will so reflect. Thank you, Senator. Senator
25. Moore, are you ready to proceed? On the Order of Senate Bills
26. 3rd reading, Senate Bill 486. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

27. SECRETARY:

28. Senate Bill 486.

29. (Secretary reads title of bill)

30. 3rd reading of the bill.

31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

32. Senator Don Moore.

33. SENATOR MOORE:

1. Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate.
2. Mr. President, and members of the Senate, this is the annual
3. deficiency appropriation for the Department of Public Aid.
4. There is thirty-nine million, four six seven, three zero zero,
5. from the General Revenue Fund, two hundred and fifty thousand
6. from the Special Purpose Trust Fund, a total deficiency this
7. year, ladies and gentlemen, of only thirty-nine million,
8. seven hundred and seventeen thousand three hundred dollars.
9. I would appreciate a favorable roll call.

10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

11. Is there any discussion? Senator Buzbee.

12. SENATOR BUZBEE:

13. Well, as Senator Moore said, this is the annual deficiency
14. appropriation for the Department of Public Aid. The director
15. assures us that this will be the last time. Some of you gentlemen
16. who have been here much longer than I have heard that assurance
17. many more times than I. The last four years I've heard the
18. assurance, this is as he said, only...only thirty-nine point
19. seven million this deficiency. There is some indication,
20. however, that we believe the Department and their ordinary
21. and contingent which is coming up for FY '78 that perhaps they
22. are pretty much closer on the figures. So hopefully this
23. will be the last time that we will have a deficiency on the
24. Department of Public Aid and I would ask for a favorable roll call
25. also.

26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

27. Any further discussion? Senator Smith.

28. SENATOR SMITH:

29. Mr. President, but may I ask a question of Senator Moore.

30. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

31. Sponsor indicates he will yield. Senator Don Moore.

32. Senator Smith has a question. Senator Smith.

33. SENATOR SMITH:

1. Well, I don't know what you and Senator Buzbee have
2. said with regard to the oft repeated assertion that
3. it won't happen again. Is it not a fact that we are lapsing
4. certain funds, line item, matters, by other means?

5. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

6. Senator Don Moore.

7. SENATOR MOORE:

8. That is correct, Senator Smith. The line item for
9. the AFDC category was down and lapsing about thirty-eight
10. million. The main increase is in the medical field. The
11. general medical 72.6 million, other related medical, 38.2
12. million, but in the AFDC category there was a lapse of some
13. thirty-eight million dollars.

14. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

15. Any further discussion? Senator Maragos, your speak light
16. is on, do you wish to... Okay. Any further discussion?
17. All right, the question is shall Senate Bill 486 pass. Those
18. in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The
19. voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted
20. who wish? Take the record. On that question the Ayes are
21. 34, the Nays are 18, none Voting Present. Senate Bill 486
22. having received a constitutional majority is declared passed.
23. ...Bills, can you wait just a minute. We're having a little
24. problem with our million dollar system here. Senator Demuzio,
25. for what purpose do you arise?

26. SENATOR DEMUZIO:

27. Just a point of personal privilege. I was looking at
28. the board on that last bill and I noticed that the Governor's
29. deficiency appropriation...or supplemental appropriation
30. got mostly all Democratic support, eighteen to vote against
31. it were all on the other side of the aisle, including the
32. majority leader.

33. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

1 Senator Rhoads, for what purpose do you arise?

2 SENATOR RHOADS:

3 Mr. President, on page twenty of the Calendar on the
4 Order of House Bills 2nd reading, I had put in a request earlier
5 this morning with the President's office to see if we could
6 move House Bill 51 from 2nd to 3rd. It's an emergency bill
7 dealing with medical supplies and perishable foodstuffs.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

9 All right, Senator Rhoads has asked leave to go to the
10 Order of House Bills 2nd reading. Is leave granted?
11 So ordered. On the Order of House Bills 2nd reading is House
12 Bill 51. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

13 SECRETARY:

14 House Bill 51.

15 (Secretary reads title of bill)

16 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

18 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator
19 Grotberg, for what purpose do you arise?

20 SENATOR GROTBORG:

21 Mr. President, I would ask leave of the Body to be shown
22 as the cosponsor with Senator Harber Hall on Senate Bill 1155.
23 We have talked about it. We both filed the bill and I'd like
24 to be the key cosponsor with him on 1155.

25 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

26 You've heard the request, is leave granted? So ordered.
27 Senator Berning, for what purpose do you arise?

28 SENATOR BERNING:

29 Thank you, Mr. President. I ask leave of the Body to
30 have my name withdrawn as a cosponsor of Senate Bill 627.

31 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

32 You've heard the request, is leave granted? So ordered.
33 Senator Guidice, for what purpose do you arise?

1. SENATOR GUIDICE:
2. A motion to discharge the Committee on Public Health
3. from further consideration of Senate Bill 553 and to refer
4. it to the Insurance Committee.
5. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
6. Senator Guidice seeks leave to discharge the Committee
7. on Public Health from further consideration of Senate Bill
8. 553 and that the bill be re-referred to the Committee on
9. Insurance. Is leave granted? So ordered. Senator Johns.
10. SENATOR JOHNS:
11. Mr. President, I'd like to ask leave of the Body to
12. join Senator Donnewald as cosponsor of Senate Bill 281.
13. I thought I was on the bill. We've checked. I'm not on there.
14. I'd like to be on there, Mr. Chairman.
15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
16. Senator Johns asks leave to be shown as a cosponsor
17. of Senate Bill 281. Is leave granted? So ordered. Senator
18. Schaffer.
19. SENATOR SCHAFFER:
20. Mr. President, I would like to make a similar request
21. to be added as a cosponsor of Senate Bill 579.
22. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
23. Senator Schaffer has a similar request with respect
24. to Senate Bill 579. Is leave granted? So ordered. Senator
25. Vadalabene.
26. SENATOR VADALABENE:
27. Yes, can I go back now to the Order of 2nd to advance
28. this bill to 3rd where we had the question on the amendment?
29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)
30. Well, we can ask leave for that purpose? Let me...I
31. think there are some more of these motions of sorts. Senator
32. Rhoads.
33. SENATOR RHOADS:

1. Same request for cosponsor of Senate Bill 1300 with the permission
2. of Senator Maragos.

3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR ROCK)

4. Senator Rhoads seeks leave to be added as a cosponsor
5. of Senate Bill 1300. Is leave granted? So ordered. Senator
6. Harber Hall.

7. SENATOR HARBER HALL:

8. Mr. President, a number of Senators have asked that they
9. be included as cosponsors of 1155, Senate Bill 1155, that number is
10. between twenty and fifty-eight Senators that have asked. I have
11. this list and I would like to furnish it with leave of the
12. Body to the Secretary without having to call off the entire
13. list.

14. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

15. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Guidice.

16. SENATOR GUIDICE:

17. I'd ask leave to appear as a cosponsor
18. on Senate Bill 523, 1102, and 528. I've checked with
19. the sponsor. It's okay with him.

20. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

21. Senator Guidice, would you make your motion slower
22. so the Clerk can pick...

23. SENATOR GUIDICE:

24. 523, 1102, and 528.

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

26. And what do you wish done with those bills?

27. SENATOR GUIDICE:

28. Leave to appear as a cosponsor on those bills,
29. please.

30. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

31. Is there leave? Senate Bills 523, 1102 and 528.

32. Leave is granted. Senator Kosinski.

33. SENATOR KOSINSKI:

1. Mr. President, members of the Senate, I'd like
2. to withdraw as cosponsor of Senate Bill 605.
3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
4. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Berman.
5. SENATOR BERMAN:
6. Mr. President, I'd ask for leave to be added as
7. cosponsor to Senator Merlo's bills 40 through 50
8. and 53 through 60.
9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
10. Senate Bills 40 through 50 and Senate Bills
11. 53 through 63. Is there leave? Leave is granted.
12. Senator Grotberg.
13. SENATOR GROTBORG:
14. Just a point of information that the whole Body
15. might be interested in, Mr. President. Our former
16. Senate Aid Tom Corcoran called from Washington
17. to say that House Bill 4007 clarifying the...your
18. home office as your tax home has gone out of the
19. House of Representatives in Congress and gone over
20. to the Senate. For those of us that are living on a
21. sixty day extension it might come as good news.
22. Thank you.
23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
24. Senator Bloom, for what purpose do you arise?
25. SENATOR BLOOM:
26. Thank you, Mr. President. I rise for the purpose
27. of Tabling a bill.
28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
29. That's always a good purpose. Which bill?
30. SENATOR BLOOM:
31. I'd like leave to Table Senate Bill 365 because
32. I wouldn't want to inadvertantly hurt the parents
33. and kids of the local school districts I want to help.

1. There's a substantial body of legal opinion that
2. says that IOE has no power to interfere with attendance
3. units composition of its own motion. Therefore,
4. I wouldn't want to hurt IOE and I would ask leave to
5. Table that.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7. Where is the bill presently located, Senator?

8. SENATOR BLOOM:

9. It's nestling in Secondary Education. Primary
10. Education.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12. Senator Bloom moves to discharge the Committee
13. on Elementary and Secondary Education from further
14. consideration of Senate Bill 365. All in favor
15. say Aye. All opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.
16. The bill is discharged. Senator Bloom now moves
17. to Table Senate Bill 365. All in favor Aye. All
18. opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The bill is Tabled.
19. Senator Demuzio.

20. SENATOR DEMUZIO:

21. Yes, Mr. President, I'd like to Table two bills.
22. Senate Bill 1349 is currently in the Insurance and Licensed
23. Activities Committee. I'd like to Table that bill,
24. Sir.

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

26. Senator...Senator Demuzio moves to discharge
27. the Committee on Insurance and Licensed Activity
28. from further consideration of Senate Bill 349. All
29. in favor Aye. All...is that 1349? Senate Bill 1349.
30. All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.
31. The bill is discharged.

32. SENATOR DEMUZIO:

33. I have another bill. I want to Table also...

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
2. Senator Demuzio moves to Table...
3. SENATOR DEMUZIO:
4. ...1348 which is in...
5. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
6. Well,...
7. SENATOR DEMUZIO:
8. ...Public Health.
9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
10. ...Senator Demuzio moves to Table Senate Bill
11. 1349. All in favor Aye. Opposed Nay. The
12. Ayes have it. The bill is Tabled. Senator Demuzio.
13. SENATOR DEMUZIO:
14. I move to Table Senate Bill 1348 which is in
15. Public Health Committee. These two bills were put
16. in the last day and actually by mistake.
17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
18. Senator Demuzio moves to discharge the Committee
19. on Public Health, and Welfare and Corrections from
20. further consideration of Senate Bill 1348. All in
21. favor Aye. All opposed Nay. Senator Demuzio
22. moves to Table Senate Bill 1348. All in favor
23. Aye. All opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The bill
24. is Tabled. Senator Bloom, for what purpose do you
25. arise?
26. SENATOR BLOOM:
27. Thank you. No, in connection with 365, I said
28. I didn't want to give aid and comfort to IOE should
29. litigation develop ... and I'd tell...inform the Chair
30. that I have a motion filed with respects to Senate Bills
31. 864 through 866 but I will not call them this week.
32. Just wanted to make a record on it.
33. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

1. Is there leave to go to the Order of Motions in
2. Writing? To the Order of Motions. Leave is granted.
3. Motions.

4. SECRETARY:

5. I move that Senate Bills No. 864...

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7. Senator Hynes.

8. SENATOR HYNES:

9. Is that Senator Rock's motion?

10. SECRETARY:

11. Senate Bill 864...I move that Senate Bill 864
12. and 865 and 866 be taken from the Table and that the
13. bills be re-referred to the Committee on Executive.
14. Signed, Senator Bloom.

15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

16. It's a motion by Senator Bloom that he was discussing,
17. wishes to put it in writing and discuss it later in the
18. week. Senator Vadalabene. Is there leave to return
19. to the Order of Senate Bills, 2nd reading? Senate
20. Bills, 3rd reading? Leave is granted. Senator Vadalabene.

21. SENATOR VADALABENE:

22. Yes, I would like to recall Senate Bill 383
23. back to the Order of 2nd reading for the purpose
24. of an amendment.

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

26. Is there leave? Leave is granted. The bill is
27. on the Order of 2nd reading.

28. SECRETARY:

29. Amendment No. 3 offered by Senator Vadalabene.

30. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

31. Senator Vadalabene.

32. SENATOR VADALABENE:

33. Yes, Mr. President and members of the Senate. This

1. is the...is the Senate Bill 383, Amendment No. 3 now
2. states that fifty percent of the limestone in the
3. ...in the legislation for the City of Alton
4. fifty percent of the proceeds of the limestone will
5. go to the City of Alton and fifty percent will go to
6. the Illinois Department of Mental Health and Development
7. Disabilities and I move for adoption of this...
8. Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill 383.

9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

10. Senator Vadalabene moves the adoption of Amendment
11. No. 3.. Is there discussion? Senator Berning.

12. SENATOR BERNING:

13. Just that the board should be corrected. We're
14. on 2nd reading, I believe.

15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

16. That is correct. Is there discussion of the amendment?
17. All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes
18. have it. The amendment is adopted. Further amendments?

19. SECRETARY:

20. No further amendments.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

22. 3rd reading. Senator Buzbee, for what purpose
23. do you arise?

24. SENATOR BUZBEE:

25. I would like to be shown as a cosponsor on Senate
26. Bill 543.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

28. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Now, we want to
29. go to...is there leave to go to the Order of Committee
30. Reports? Leave is granted. Committee Reports.

31. SECRETARY:

32. Senator Vadalabene, Chairman of the Committee on
33. Executive Appointments and Administration reports
34. out Senate Bills 1023, 1163, 1190, 1191, 1192, 1193,

1. and 1196 with the recommendation Do Pass. Senate
2. Bill 1134 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.
3. Senator Netsch, Chairman of the Committee on
4. Judiciary II reports out Senate Bills 80, 81, 89, 90,
5. 91, 92, 165, 214, 215, 552, 650, 711, 748, 813,
6. 1175, 1272, 1273, 1274, 1275, 1276, and 1279 with the
7. recommendation Do Pass. Senate Bill 14 with the
8. recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

9. Senator Savickas, Chairman of Labor and Commerce
10. Committee, reports out Senate Bills 408, 712, 806, 884
11. and 1248 with the recommendation Do Pass.
12. Senate Bill 1306 with the recommendation Do Pass as
13. Amended. Senate Bill 953 with the recommendation
14. Do Not Pass.

15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

16. Senator Rock.

17. SENATOR ROCK:

18. Thank you, Mr. President. While we're on this
19. order of business, the Order of Committee Reports,
20. I do have a Motion in Writing that is relevant.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

22. Is there leave to go to the Order of Motions?
23. Leave is granted. Senator Rock.

24. SENATOR ROCK:

25. Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen
26. of the Senate. I have filed a Motion in Writing with
27. the Secretary and I would ask that it be read so
28. that we can have everybody's attention.

29. SECRETARY: *

30. I move that the following bills be referred
31. to Judiciary II Committee: Senate Bills, 14, 80,
32. 81, 89, 90, 91, 92, 165, 214, 215, 552, 650, 711,
33. 748, 813, 1175, 1176, 1272, 1273, 1274, 1275, 1276,
34. and 1279. Dated May the 3rd, 1977. Signed by Senator Rock.

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

2. Senator Rock.

3. SENATOR ROCK:

4. Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen
5. of the Senate. These twenty-three bills were
6. scheduled for hearing in Judiciary II. I understand
7. that the Committee decided to report them out to hold
8. public or other hearings later. Fact of the matter
9. is they should be scheduled for hearing this week
10. as are all Senate Bills. We are under the gun
11. and it's unfortunate that this series of law and
12. order bills is in the same category. I have
13. discussed this with the Committee Chairman and
14. she has assured me that ample time can be found,
15. will be found to hold a hearing for the purpose
16. of hearing these bills. And so, I would move you,
17. Mr. President and ladies and gentlemen of the Senate,
18. that those twenty-three bills be re-referred to the
19. Judiciary...the Committee on Judiciary II.

20. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

21. Senator Netsch.

22. SENATOR NETSCH:

23. Speaking in support of Senator Rock's motion,
24. I would like to make two points. One is that the bills
25. were not, in fact, heard before they were voted out
26. to the Floor of the Senate yesterday and they are
27. very complicated and very important problems and they
28. should get a hearing. The bills, as it stands at
29. the moment, are inconsistent, one with the other.
30. If some pass, others could not and there was simply
31. no attempt at all to put them together in any kind
32. of a rational whole. That is why the bills should be
33. heard. Secondly, in support of his motion, I have already

1. arranged that if this motion passes, the...the
2. Democratic members of that committee, will be available
3. beginning at 7:30 p.m. tonight and I now hereby call
4. a meeting of Judiciary II for 7:30 p.m. tonight to
5. hear and act on the bills. If tonight is not adequate
6. time, we will continue the meeting tomorrow night.
7. The meeting tonight is already set for Room 212
8. and I assure you that Senators Newhouse, D'Arco
9. Washington, Knuppel, Netsch and Egan to the extent
10. that I can give such assurance, they have all given
11. me their assurance that they will be there and in
12. attendance so that we can go on with the important
13. work of trying to figure out what kind of a package
14. of penalty bills should be acted on by this Senate.
15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

16. Gentlemen, I have the following Senators sought
17. recognition on this matter: Senators Soper,
18. Walsh, Shapiro and Sommer. All right, we'll add...
19. add others as we go along. Senator Soper.

20. SENATOR SOPER:

21. Well, my first question is, Mr. President,
22. ...Mr. President, my...

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

24. Senator Soper.

25. SENATOR SOPER:

26. My first question is, are those bills now with us
27. or are they in limbo between the committee? Have they
28. been reported out Do Pass?

29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

30. Senator, they have just been reported into the
31. Senate from the committee. They are within...

32. SENATOR SOPER:

33. My second...

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

2. They are within our domain.

3. SENATOR SOPER:

4. My second question is Parliamentary Inquiry. How
5. many votes does this take to send them back to committee?

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7. A motion to recommit will require thirty votes.

8. SENATOR SOPER:

9. Thank you, very much.

10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

11. Senator Walsh.

12. SENATOR WALSH:

13. Mr. President and members of the Senate, I would
14. suggest, Mr. President, that this motion is out of
15. order whether Senator Rock or Senator Netsch like it
16. or not, the bills were, in fact, acted upon by the
17. Judiciary II Committee and have been acted upon
18. favorably and as the Secretary has just indicated,
19. have been reported to the Senate. That being the case,
20. no action can be taken in connection with any one of
21. these bills until the individual sponsor calls the bill
22. and as was indicated in the Judiciary II Committee
23. yesterday, no one of those sponsors is going to call
24. his bill until the committee hearing is held next
25. week to consider this subject matter. So, this appears
26. to be an effort by Senator Rock to take the bill away
27. from the sponsor which, as we all know, under the
28. customs and traditions of this Body, cannot be done
29. since it is the sponsor who has control of his bills.
30. And Rule Number 11 provides that the bills will remain
31. on 2nd reading. They're there until the sponsor calls
32. the bills. So, I would suggest, Mr. President, that
33. this motion is out of order and would ask you to rule

1. on my point.

2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3. The ruling of the Chair would be that Senator
4. Rock's motion to recommit the bills as set forth in
5. his motion is in order and before the Senate.
6. Senator Walsh.

7. SENATOR WALSH:

8. Mr...Mr. President, what is the...what is the order
9. then, of these bills? I don't see how these bills
10. can be called without the sponsor calling them.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12. Well, Senator Rock as a Senator in this Body,
13. has the right to make a motion to recommit. He has
14. given that motion to the Secretary which has been
15. read and is before this Body to determine whether,
16. in fact, those bills should be recommitted to
17. the committee from which they came.

18. SENATOR WALSH:

19. Are the bills then on 2nd reading, Mr. President,
20. or...I don't see that the bills were called to be
21. acted upon.

22. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

23. The bills are on...

24. SENATOR WALSH:

25. The Committee Report is a...is a perfunctory thing.
26. The Senate does not accept or reject a Committee Report.
27. The Committee Report comes into the Secretary, it's
28. read and that's it until the bills are called.

29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

30. Yes, Rule 11 states that all Senate Bills favorably
31. reported from committee or with respect to which a committee
32. has been discharged, shall stand on the Order of 2nd
33. reading unless otherwise ordered by the Senate, not by the

1. sponsor.

2. SENATOR WALSH:

3. And then, that is the point, Mr. President. No
4. action can be taken in connection with these bills
5. until they are called and they have not been called.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7. The Senate...the Rule 11 states that the Senate
8. may order them back. Does not say that the sponsor
9. ...the Senate. I have Senator Shapiro, Sommer,
10. Bower, Buzbee, Egan and Smith. Senator Shapiro.

11. SENATOR SHAPIRO:

12. Well, Mr. President, we're considering a Committee
13. Report, not 2nd reading. And you...and in giving
14. your explanation, you mentioned 2nd readings specifically.
15. The bills are not on 2nd reading. We were just
16. considering a Committee Report and under...under that
17. point, it appears to me that the motion to recommit
18. is premature.

19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

20. No, Senator, the sequence of events was that we
21. sought leave to go to the Order of Committee Reports.
22. The Committee Report of the Judiciary Committee was read
23. and accepted by this Body, at which time Senator Rock
24. rose for recognition, stated that he had a motion. The
25. Chair asked leave to go to the Order of Motions. He made
26. his motion that the bills read from the Judiciary Committee
27. be recommitted. That is the sequence of events. They
28. are...they are rightly before us. The Committee Report,
29. has, in fact, been accepted. The bills are on the
30. Order of 2nd reading. And we are on the Order of Motions.
31. Senator Sommer. Senator Bower.

32. SENATOR BOWERS:

33. Well, Mr. President, I do rise in opposition to

1. this motion. These bills were heard in Judiciary Committee
2. as been suggested. There was an agreement with the
3. sponsors that they would hold them on 2nd reading.
4. I don't pretend to speak for the sponsors on that
5. side of the aisle but I have checked with the sponsors
6. on this side of the aisle and it was clearly understood
7. that if this committee at a later date voted against
8. their bill or asked them to, they would Table their
9. bills. So, all it was was an effort to have some
10. kind of an orderly consideration of these bills and
11. give us the time to do it. Now, the plain and simple
12. fact is that these are the Governor's bills on
13. criminal justice and it's an obvious effort to get
14. them back in committee to see if they can be killed
15. and Mr. President, I object to it and I would hope
16. that the Body would vote down this motion. Thank
17. you.

18. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

19. Senator Rock, for which...for what purpose do you
20. arise?

21. SENATOR ROCK:

22. Well, just...just in retort to the Senator from
23. DuPage. I do not characterize Senate Bill 89, 90, 91
24. and 92, sponsored by Senator Buzbee, as the Governor's
25. package. Admittedly there are some of the "Governor's
26. package" included in this list of twenty-three. This is
27. not a shot at the Governor or anybody else. It just seems
28. to me that this committee, given the time, should
29. act favorably or unfavorably on this legislation and to
30. say that they were heard in committee is not quite accurate.

31. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

32. Senator Buzbee.

33. SENATOR BUZBEE:

1. I love to be in this position, Mr. President,
2. when one of my leaders and my very dear friend
3. chairman of the committee has asked me vote a way
4. I don't want to vote. If you'll check the numbers
5. of those bills that I happen to be sponsoring,
6. 89, 90, 91, and 92 that is one of the earliest
7. filed bills...set of the earliest filed bills that
8. we have. As a matter-of-fact, I think these bills
9. were up for committee hearing about the first time
10. that Judiciary II met. They were referred at that
11. time to a subcommittee. I wholly agreed with
12. that action because it's obviously a major step
13. and it needed more study. Senator Bowers, Senator
14. D'Arco and Senator Newhouse were on that subcommittee.
15. As a matter-of-fact, the only bill we dealt with,
16. however, in that subcommittee, was Senate Bill 89.
17. The other three were really not even touched. We
18. met at least two or three times. I've had many discussions
19. with these gentlemen since then and have several times
20. asked them what's the status of the subcommittee.
21. I was told the chairman of the committee, Senator Netsch,
22. had expanded the subcommittee in number and would soon
23. be meeting again to discuss all of them. To the best of
24. my knowledge, that never happened. I have no particular
25. pride of authorship. However, there is a problem that
26. I want to address. One of them is the peddling of hard
27. drugs. One of them is the soaring crime rate and one
28. of them is the Department of Corrections at the present
29. time being able to put criminals back on the street
30. long before their sentence is up. I want to address
31. those problems. I'm elected by the people in my district
32. to do such things. I have tried since the beginning
33. of this Session to address those problems. They have not

1. been adequately addressed in my opinion, by the Judiciary
2. II Committee and I'm going to rise in opposition to this
3. motion.

4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5. Well, Senator Knuppel, I have Senator Egan,
6. Senator Smith before you on my list. Senator Egan.

7. SENATOR EGAN:

8. I would just like to explain the position that I
9. took yesterday, if I, in fact, didn't make the suggestion
10. to put these bills on 2nd reading only because the
11. Governor wants us to take some action on his package
12. and only because I want to take some action
13. on the rest of the package so that we can get something
14. done by July 1st with the ever increasing crime rate
15. in Illinois. Let me suggest that if these bills
16. go back to committee, and we deliberate on them tonight,
17. we're doing what we want to do. That's part...
18. specifically and precisely why we put them on 2nd reading
19. so that the committee could deliberate on them.
20. As of yesterday, when we did that, the committee didn't
21. have that time. We have now found the time. I will be
22. there. I'm going to support the motion because if
23. that doesn't work, we can put them back on 2nd reading
24. just like we did yesterday.

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

26. WGN has sought leave to shoot some silent film. Is
27. there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Smith.

28. SENATOR SMITH:

29. Mr. President, I merely wish to make two announcements.
30. Several of the members who are sponsoring bills before
31. the Committee on Public Health, Welfare and Corrections
32. do not know that their meeting that was scheduled for this
33. evening at 7:30 has been changed. That meeting will meet

1. in Room 400, the same room, at 4:30 o'clock this afternoon.
2. And such matters as we do not complete this afternoon
3. will be heard as of tomorrow at 2:30. And may I while
4. standing, call attention of the membership to the fact
5. that you've all received notices on your desks concerning
6. a meeting that will be held tomorrow morning
7. promptly at 8:00 o'clock. We have not held our
8. prayer services for the past three or four weeks
9. but, we will renew it as of tomorrow morning at
10. 8:00 o'clock.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12. Thank you, Senator...

13. SENATOR SMITH:

14. Lasts one hour.

15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

16. On the motion of Senator Rock. Senator Knuppel
17. is recognized.

18. SENATOR KNUPPEL:

19. Mr. President, it was...it was upon my motion that
20. these bills were put on 2nd reading. It was not at
21. the motion of somebody on the Republican side of the
22. aisle. These bills would not have been heard nor would
23. there have been an accommodation of a...of a meeting
24. if they had not been put there. There is nothing
25. at all that says that these bills have to be physically
26. present in the room tonight when we hear them.
27. We can hear these bills, we can come up with recommendations
28. and we can prepare amendments to put on these bills while
29. they're on 2nd reading. I feel very strongly that
30. there is no need to put these bills back in. They're
31. on 2nd reading with the assurance of all the sponsors
32. that those bills will be held there until there is
33. an accommodation made with respect to the thing so that

1. ties together as an integrated package, as a tongue-in-
2. groove sort of the situation incorporative. Now, there's
3. no reason at all that we can't go down there and hear
4. those bills...without having them recommitted.
5. That's just a lot of mish mash, a lot of extra
6. work on...on the Secretary's Office, a lot of bookkeeping.
7. There...it's absolutely and positively...it may flatter
8. the chairman, but it doesn't do one thing to make
9. those bills any better or any worse. Now, we can do
10. a better job to leave them right where they're at
11. and go down there and hear what we have to hear on
12. them, come up with a recommended package of amendments.
13. We can still work on those bills some more, but we're
14. not going to get amendments on them tonight, we're not
15. going to get them heard tonight. They're not going to
16. be thoroughly researched tonight. They have to be on
17. 2nd reading. They don't have to be out of here
18. until May 25th and this is a rum dum move.

19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

20. Senator Regner.

21. SENATOR REGNER:

22. I can't top that. Mr. President and members of the
23. Senate, over the last several months, we've heard a lot
24. of talk. We can't suspend the rules, have committee
25. hearings on various bills that are of a controversial
26. nature because the witnesses aren't properly notified
27. and given time to be down here. Now, a month and a half
28. ago, I had two of my bills that I sponsored personally
29. in that committee. They were assigned to subcommittee.
30. Subcommittee never met and I had witnesses down at that
31. time. Yesterday, we had the Governor's package
32. included in with all the others. We had four witnesses
33. from Chicago. After that motion was made by Senator
34. Knuppel yesterday, those people, everyone that was there

1. to testify agreed to come back next week for a hearing.
2. Now, they're gone home. There's no way we can get those
3. people back here tonight to testify on this entire
4. package of bills. Now, they have agreed to come back
5. next week and the gist of the motion yesterday, I think
6. was a right motion, that the bills stay here. The
7. sponsors of all the bills have agreed to hold them on
8. 2nd reading and when one is selected and amendments
9. are put on it to Table the others. And I would urge
10. the defeat of Senator Rock's motion.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12. Senator Shapiro, do you seek recognition? Senator
13. Netsch.

14. SENATOR NETSCH:

15. I wanted to respond briefly to Senator Regner's
16. comment. I regret very much, Senator Regner, that
17. the witnesses whom you had brought to that hearing
18. were not permitted to be heard. Until after the roll
19. call on the bills, all twenty-three of the bills was
20. taken....the twenty-three roll calls on the twenty-
21. three bills, rather. I urged and urged and repeatedly
22. urged that we hear the witnesses and have some
23. consideration of the bills before they were voted out
24. of the committee. Senator Washington and I were in
25. a distinct minority on that point and so the witnesses
26. were just shunted off and told, you'll come back some
27. other day when the bills get set again and I'm very
28. sorry for that. I thought it was extremely discourteous
29. treatment of your witnesses and I wish I could have
30. prevented it. In the meantime, what we are left with
31. is a mess. And that mess consists of the fact that
32. there are twenty-three bills sitting on the Calendar
33. which are in no shape to do anything right now including

1. the Governor's package and I think one other point,
2. incidently, should be made and perhaps this is as
3. responsive to Senator Buzbee as any other. I am sorry,
4. also, that we did not have enough of the bills before
5. us to solve this problem of particularly the penalty
6. matter. But, the Governor's package of bills
7. was introduced at the last possible moment on the
8. last possible date. They were not physically printed
9. until sometime last week and they were not really
10. available to be heard and acted on very much before
11. that. That, I also regret, but the committee should
12. take no responsibility for that. So, the fact is, that
13. we've got a package of bills on the Calendar
14. which simply cannot really be handled as they are.
15. If you want to leave them there, fine. I would love
16. to find out myself whose bill it is that's going
17. to be called for amendment and who's going to
18. decide what the package of amendments will be.
19. But, that is someone else's problem, not mine. If...
20. if the bills go back to committee, they will be
21. heard and they will be heard as seriously as those
22. of us who want them heard are able to bring to that
23. hearing.

24. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

25. Further discussion? Senator Rock may close the
26. debate.

27. SENATOR ROCK:

28. Thank you, Mr. President and ladies and gentlemen
29. of the Senate. I don't think the motion to re-refer
30. is out of order nor do I characterize it as some others
31. have done. I think that given the fact that the
32. Democratic members of Judiciary II have agreed to hold
33. a full and complete hearing tonight, I think most of

1. these bills if you will recall, have been down this
2. pike before. I've seen some of these bills commencing
3. in the 77th General Assembly, the 78th, the 79th,
4. and now some of them are back again.
5. But, I think it's absolutely essential if this
6. process is to work at all, that these bills be
7. addressed by committee action. And I would therefore,
8. move you, Mr. President, that those twenty-three
9. bills be re-referred for...for...to the Committee
10. on Judiciary II.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12. The motion is to recommit the bills as set
13. forth in the written motion. Those in favor will
14. vote Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The voting
15. is open. The motion will require thirty affirmative
16. votes. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who
17. wish? Take the record. On that question the Ayes
18. are 27, the Nays are 25, none Voting Present. The
19. motion fails. For what purpose does Senator Chew
20. arise?

21. SENATOR CHEW:

22. Through a mistake, I pushed a Nay button and I
23. should have pushed a Yea button. Would you have
24. that recorded? Would you have the record so indicate?

25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

26. Electronic record will...will so indicate.

27. SENATOR CHEW:

28. Thank you.

29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

30. Senator Savickas on the Floor? For what...yes,
31. Senator Lemke, for what purpose do you arise?

32. SENATOR LEMKE:

33. That's Senate Joint Resolution 17...that...the sponsor-

1. ship on there is Lemke-Savickas. I think that's
2. printed wrong. This is, v. what we were doing here is
3. ...there's an amendment that we have to put on the
4. bill to get the language in conformity with the
5. Federal law.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7. Well, Senator Savickas asks that this amendment
8. be drawn, but he is not on the Floor. I would not
9. wish to proceed unless he...

10. SENATOR LEMKE:

11. The amendment...I've been handling the bill,
12. the resolution in committee and it's my resolution,
13. actually. It's...it's Lemke-Savickas. It's a
14. dash. I don't know what happened to me. It is
15. reversed. It's Savickas-Lemke and there's no dash.

16. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

17. I do know Senator Lemke, you handled in committee.
18. I...I hate to proceed...

19. SENATOR LEMKE:

20. I'm also handling the...the amendment.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

22. Well, the only thing is Senator Savickas has
23. spoken to the Chair and indicated...

24. SENATOR LEMKE:

25. No, I've spoken to the Chair.

26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

27. Well, No. Senator Savickas is...Lemke? Well,
28. Senate Joint Resolution 17. Senator Lemke is recognized
29. for an amendment to SJR 17.

30. SENATOR LEMKE:

31. What the amendment does is corrects the language
32. in the resolution to conform to language to the Federal
33. wording, in other words, make application and also the

1. limited that the convention will just be called for
2. the sole purpose of what the resolution states.
3. I ask for the adoption of the amendment.

4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5. Senator Lemke moves the adoption of Amendment
6. No. 1 to SJR 17. Is there discussion? All in
7. favor say Aye. All opposed Nay. The Ayes have
8. it. The amendment is adopted. For what purpose
9. does Senator Lemke arise?

10. SENATOR LEMKE:

11. Will you see that the record is corrected in
12. the book as to the way the sponsorship is
13. in the resolution?

14. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

15. Senator Savickas indicates that Senator Lemke
16. is the principal sponsor...it should read Lemke-
17. Savickas. And it will be corrected on the bill.
18. Is there leave to go to the Order of Committee Reports?
19. Committee Reports.

20. SECRETARY:

21. Senator Johns, Chairman of the Committee on Committees,
22. reports that the vacancies created by the resignation
23. of Senator Morris on May the 2nd, 1977, shall be filled
24. temporarily until May the 9th, 1977 by the following
25. named Senators: Finance and Credit Regulations;
26. Senator Rock. Insurance and Licensed Activities;
27. Senator Bruce. Transportation; Senator Donnewald.
28. Higher Education; Senator Kenneth Hall. Signed,
29. Chairman of the Committee on Committees, Senator Gene Johns.
30. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

31. Further business? Senator Hynes.

32. SENATOR HYNES:

33. Mr. President, members of the Senate. I would
34. draw your attention to a revised schedule that has

1. been distributed for the balance of this week. We have
2. gone over the workload in all of the committees
3. and in an effort to provide enough committee time
4. so that all of the bills can be given a proper
5. hearing, we have made some adjustments in the
6. schedule and I would ask that you look carefully
7. at that schedule. Today, Finance and Public Health
8. have been moved up from 7:30 until 4:30. Tomorrow
9. there will be a Democratic caucus and a Republican
10. caucus at 1:00 p.m. On Thursday, there is a
11. ...an additional meeting of Labor and Commerce at
12. 7:30 a.m. And a...an additional meeting of
13. Agriculture and Conservation at 7:30 p.m. and
14. on Friday, Transportation and Revenue will meet
15. at 8:30 a.m. and Pensions and Personnel at
16. 1:00 p.m.

17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

18. You have heard the revised schedule. For what
19. purpose does Senator Newhouse arise? Senator Newhouse.

20. SENATOR NEWHOUSE:

21. Thank you, Mr. President. Point of personal
22. privilege. I have in the gallery behind me on
23. the right, a group from the Midwest Community Conference
24. who have come down to testify on several bills today.
25. I'd like the...them to rise and be recognized...Senate...by this
26. Senate for the kind of civic responsibility that they've
27. shown.

28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

29. Would our guests please rise and be recognized by
30. the Senate. Senator Netsch.

31. SENATOR NETSCH:

32. Unanimous consent for two things. One, to be shown
33. as a cosponsor of Senate Bill 205 with the consent of

1. Senator Schaffer and secondly, to set my Motion in
2. Writing over until Thursday.
3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
4. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Senator
5. Rock.
6. SENATOR ROCK:
7. Do I understand, Mr. President, ladies and
8. gentlemen, that there will not be a meeting of
9. Judiciary II this evening at 7:30?
10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
11. Senator Netsch.
12. SENATOR NETSCH:
13. The Chairman will not be there. Anyone else
14. is free to show up if they choose.
15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
16. Senator Rock, perhaps we can put that on the
17. interum study calendar. Further announcements?
18. Further business to come before the Senate?
19. Senator Clewis moves that the Senate stand adjourned
20. until the hour of noon tomorrow. All in favor
21. say Aye. All opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.
22. The Senate stands adjourned till 12:00 o'clock noon.
- 23.
- 24.
- 25.
- 26.
- 27.
- 28.
- 29.
- 30.
- 31.
- 32.
- 33.